TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Board of Selectmen

Minutes
September 6, 2018
Minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen
Present:  First Selectman Mark E. Lyon, Selectmen David Werkhoven, Jay Hubelbank.

Call to Order:  First Selectman Mark Lyon called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM.

Motion:  To add subsequent business not already on the Agenda.  By Mark Lyon, seconded by Dave Werkhoven.  Discussion:  To appoint Susan Branson as an alternate member to the Conservation Commission.  The motion passed unanimously.
Approval of Minutes:

· Motion:  To approve the minutes of the August 23, 2018 meeting and the August 30, 2018 special meeting of the Board of Selectmen by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  The motion passed unanimously.
Communications:

· Susan B. Anthony Project.  A note of thanks for the town’s annual donation to their operation.
Appointments/Resignations:

· Appointment of Timothy Cole to the Planning Commission term to expire 12/31/22.  Motion:  To appoint Timothy Cole as a regular member to the Planning Commission term to expire December 31, 2022 by Jay Hubelbank, seconded by Dave Werkhoven.  The motion passed unanimously.
· Appointment of Susan Branson as an alternate member to the Conservation Commission term to expire 01/01/20.  Motion:  To appoint Susan Branson as an alternate member to the Conservation Commission term to expire January 1, 2020 by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  The motion passed unanimously.

First Selectman’s Report:
· Romford Road Bridge Project.  The bridge is open!  There is still equipment to be removed but the project is complete and officially open to traffic.

· River Road Easement.  The potential buyers of property at River Road are requesting an easement for a strip of land that was once the old railroad bed and is legally the property of the town.  The current owner holds a variance to pass over that strip of land to her property.  Town Attorney Randy DiBella is continuing to work on changing the language in the variance to become a legal easement or the new owners possibly purchasing that piece of land.  The easement would have to be approved at a town meeting but the sale could be approved by the Board of Selectmen.
· Kinney Hill Road.  Kinney Hill Road has been paved and roadside grading on the Route #47/Bee Brook Road side.  Also roadside grading on Judea Cemetery Road.
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First Selectman’s Report (continued):
· Lake Waramaug Valve Replacement.  The work on the valve replacement will begin next week.  Initially it was thought that the lake would have to be lowered so the schedule was planned for after the summer season but it appears now that the lake will not have to be drained down to complete work.
Old Business:

· Washington Transfer Station.  Jay Hubelbank reported that he and Dave Werkhoven met again with the Transfer Stations employees about updates and upkeep of the property; getting some equipment for them.  Jay reached out to O & G and KBA, who are the two contractors working on the Region #12 project, to ask for a recommendation of someone who could help figure out plan for the converters and the compactors.  Head architect for KBA recommended a company to contact and Jay has been in touch with them.
· WiFi in the Depot.  In an effort to provide WiFi service to people and businesses in the Depot, Jay Hubelbank has been working with EdAdvance.  Jay and John Gueniat have been researching properties in the Depot that would meet the criteria for line of sight to the tower.  One possibility is Titus Road LLC (Woodruff Garage) at 10 Titus Road or even the old town garage property at 16 Titus Road.
New Business:

· September 11th Proclamation.  To pass the following Proclamation:
PROCLAMATION
WHEREAS, the terrorist actions in New York City, Washington, D.C. and
Pennsylvania of September 11, 2001, will never be forgotten by the citizens
of the United States of America; and
WHEREAS, the Town of Washington supports the honoring of all lives lost as a
result of that tragedy, particularly the members of all emergency services;
and
WHEREAS, the Town of Washington recognizes that a free and open society
depends upon citizen involvement in caring for the common good; and
WHEREAS, the highest form of citizenship is when individuals place the
safety and well-being of others above themselves; and
WHEREAS, the Town of Washington deeply appreciates those who so unselfishly
serve-the members of our Town Emergency Services;

NOW THEREFORE, be it proclaimed, that we, the Board of Selectmen of the Town
of Washington, Connecticut, does hereby declare that Washington will observe
September 11, 2018 as Emergency Services Day.
AND FURTHERMORE, be it proclaimed, that the Board of Selectmen of the Town
of Washington, Connecticut, invites all citizens to give thanks for and
honor all members of our Town Emergency Services.

Signed, this sixth day of September, 2018 by:
Mark E Lyon, First Selectman
David  A Werkhoven, Selectman

                       Jay Hubelbank, Selectman
The BOS thanks the WVFD for their service to our community and organizing the ceremony to observe September 11th as well as recognizing all of our Emergency Management Services.  Motion:  To pass the Proclamation that the Town of Washington, Connecticut, does hereby declare that Washington will observe September 11, 2018 as Emergency Services Day and invites all citizens to give thanks for and honor all members of our Town Emergency Services by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  The motion passed unanimously.
· Request to waive Town Hall rental fee for Gunn Memorial Library.  On October 6, 2018, Gunn Memorial Library, Inc., will hold its annual fall fundraiser, BOOKED!, at Bryan Memorial Town Hall.  All proceeds from this event will benefit the library.  Jean Chapin, Executive Director of the library, has requested that the Selectmen waive the rental fee.  Custodian fees will be paid, deposit, and insurance certificate are required.  Motion:  To waive the fee for use of the Main Hall by the Gunn Memorial Library for its fundraiser on October 6, 2018 by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  The motion passed unanimously.
Vistors:  None

Adjournment:

· Motion:
To adjourn the meeting at 5:55 PM as there was no further business for discussion by Dave Werkhoven, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Sheila M. Anson

Acting Clerk
September 10, 2018
